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President: Charlie Britten 
Vice President: Mike Carney 

Secretary: Kathy Fontanini 
Treasurer: Mavis Nicolai 

NCCC Governor: Dave Fontanini 
Activities: Judy Mosley 

Webmaster: John Gesslein 
Sergeant-at-Arms: Ron Parker 
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October: 10/10 – RCC Color Run 

10/25 – Members Meeting  

November: 11/14 – Year-End Party             

December: PLEASE NOTE - NO MEETING IN DECEMBER  
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President’s Message 
What a beautiful summer it was. The weather wasn’t too warm, lots of sunshine, lots of 
time to drive the car. Thanks to fellow club members got to go to some great events. Saw 
my first NHRA Top Fuel Event, First Rally, First Cancer Walk Event, First Eau Claire 
Car Show, First Corvette Caravan, First Dry event at Rudy’s.  

Yes, despite the economy the weather was great and gas was cheap. We can only wish 
that such a nice summer driving season will come again next year. Since Autumn is in the 
air it is almost time to pack the cars away. But there are a few more events before the 
snow flies. Cars N Coffee on Saturday 3rd, Fontanini Fall Color Run, Suburban Corvettes 
Fall Color Run. I invite all of you to take these events in and get those cars out before it’s 
too late. I plan to ride this excellent driving season as long as possible!!!!  

I should end this address on that high note but I was very disappointed at our nominating 
meeting. I realize we need to go out and recruit new members who will contribute to the 
club. If you don’t want to step up and take a position we need you to recruit someone 
who will. To each member that recruits a new member who then steps up to join the 
board (even if it is next year) gets to drive the Autocross all day and doesn’t need to work 
the event. We need to fill Activities and VP.  

I may even give the same deal to anyone who steps up and fills those positions!!!!!! 
Maybe we need to reward those who take leadership positions. Ideas? Let me know,  
 
Charlie Britten 
RCC President  
 

October 2009 Newsletter - September Meeting Notes 
General Meeting: Attendance: Jim and Judy Rowley, Mavis Nicolai, Ted and Kathy 
Pervin, John and Susan Gesslein, Dennis and Cyndy Schaper, Michael and Cindi Carney, 
Dave Fontanini and Charlie Britten, Claude and Judy Mosley.  

Thanks to Jim and Judy for hosting this month’s membership meeting at their home.  



Thanks to all the members who came to the Rudy’s Drive-In Corvette night. Their was at 
least 100 cars in attendance.  

Secretary’s Report: September meeting minutes were approved. Charlie Britten made 
motion to accept, Jim Rowley seconded the motion.  

Treasurer’s Report: Reimbursed Carol Britten for stamps and postcards. Reimbursed 
Dave Fontanini for Memorial for John Hoffland Memorial Fund.  

Governor’s Report: Dues are due by the next meeting October. 25,2009. 

Couple $45.00 
Single $35.00  

Webmaster’s Report: Webmaster is in the process of renewing the website licenses.  

Event Chairperson: Thank you to Jim and Judy Rowley for hosting the August meeting 
at their home and a wonder full September ride and dine.  

• Dave Fontanini reported on the October Fall Color 
Run. Date Saturday October 10,2009 
Meeting Place: Quillan's parking lot in the Village 
Meeting Time: 9:00 am 
Ride is to Mazomanie for Lunch  

• October Meeting is at Cruz-In October 25,2009  

Old Business: Ride and Dines on Sunday- No Vote Taken this was left as is, which is 
that it is up to the host for the ride and dine to select the time and day. It was suggested to 
consider Sunday’s to make it easier for those members that work.  

New Business: Discussions about nominations were held and the following members 
were nominated.  

• President: Michael Carney  
• Vice President: Duffy and Ron Parker  
• Governor: Charlie Britten  
• Treasurer: Mavis Nicolai  
• Web Master: John Gesslein  
• Secretary: Kathy Pevin- Betty Kamperschroer  
• Activity: Patti Parker Co Cyndy Schaper  
• Sergeant at Arms: Dennis Schaper  



Judy Rowley motioned that we close nominations Second by Mike Carney.  

Adjournment:Claude Mosley motioned to adjourn meeting Dennis Schaper seconded. 
Meeting adjourned.  
 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Dave Fontanini and Michael Carney 
for Kathy Fontanini 
RCC Secretary  
 

 

November Birthdays 
Kathy Fontanini 11/7 

Jo Nau 11/16 
Tom Arquillo 11/22 
Kathy Pervin 11/25 
David Nau 11/27 

Cindy Carney 11/30  
 
 

Governor’s Report - October 2009  

Dear Members and Fellow Corvette Enthusiasts  



It is that time of year again. Dues are due for 2010 
Renewal Membership dues are as follows. 
Membership for Primary and Spouse is $45.00 
Individual Membership is $35.00  

These are due by the next meeting October 25,2009. 
Either pay at the meeting or send your dues to  

River City Corvettes 
P.O. Box 2361 
LaCrosse, WI 54602  

We are looking forward to a fun 2010 with more member activities. So make 
sure you get your membership in now.  

If you know of any new members who would like to join. 
The dues for new members are 
$55.00 for Primary and Spouse 
Individual Membership is $45.00  
 

Webmaster’s Notes 
To see what club events are coming up for the month of October, please check the 
Events Calendar page.  

To get a copy of this month's newsletter, just click on Download.  

If you are a Corvette owner and would like get more information about the River City 
Corvettes Club, just send us an email at postmaster@rivercitycorvettes.com.  
 
RCC Webmaster, 
John Gesslein  
webmaster@rivercitycorvettes.com.  
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